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On the evening of that first day of the week, 
when the doors were locked, where the disciples were, 

for fear of the Jews, 
Jesus came and stood in their midst 

and said to them, "Peace be with you." 
When he had said this, he showed them his hands and his side. 

The disciples rejoiced when they saw the Lord. 
Jesus said to them again, "Peace be with you. 

As the Father has sent me, so I send you." 

And when he had said this, he breathed on them and said to them, 
"Receive the Holy Spirit. 

Whose sins you forgive are forgiven them, 
and whose sins you retain are retained." 
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Important Council Dates* 
June 
6/2 - Pancake Breakfast 
6/5 - Officers Meeting 
6/9 - Pentecost 
6/12 - Business Meeting 
6/14 - Flag Day 
6/16 - Father’s Day 
6/19 - Assembly Meeting (Voting) 
6/20 - Feast of Corpus Christi 
6/26 - Social/Installation of Council 
and Ladies Auxiliary Officers 
6/28-30 - Colorado State K of C 
Organizational Meeting 
6/30 - Rosary and Corporate 
Communion with Honor Guard 
* Check Council website Event Calendar for 
a complete list of upcoming events
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Grand Knight’s 
Message  

Jaime Santos 

“Behold, how good and how pleasant it is for brothers 
to dwell together in unity.”   

~ Psalm 133:1-2 

Dear Brother Knights, Ladies, Families, and Friends, 

Brothers as we close this fraternal year, I’m in agreement 
with Psalm 133.  This last fraternal year was a busy one 
for the Council.  The Council continues to make great 
strides towards making sure all Brothers are heard.  I’m 
also proud and humbled to be working, side-by-side, 
with dedicated Council Brothers.  I anticipate the next 
fraternal year will bring more exciting times for the 
Council to continue building our bonds of unity and 
brotherhood. 

2 n d a n d 3 r d D e g r e e s C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s :  
Congratulations to Brothers Patrick Bennett and Dr. 
Dean Bancroft for going through their 2nd (Formation) 
and 3rd (Knighthood) Degrees exemplifications on 
Saturday, 18 May 2019, at Our Lady of the Pines 
Catholic Church.  These exemplifications help Brother 
Knights strengthen their dedication to the Order, his 
fellow Brother Knights, and the Catholic faith. 

Family of the Month & Knight of the Month:  
Congratulations to Brother Steven “Steve” Elliott and 
his family for being selected the Council’s May 2019 
Family of the Month.  Also, congratulations to Brother 
James “Jim” Ruby for being selected as the Council’s 
May 2019 Knight of the Month.  Both of these Brother 
Knights and their families are recognized for their 
selfless dedication to the military, church, community, 
friends, and families. 

Snow Storm Cleanup Thank You:  Thanks to the 
Brother Knights who helped cleanup St. Patrick after the 
recent snow storm:  Brothers Ron Krom, Chris 
McDermott, Al Peifer, and Ernie Rodriguez.  The 
Brother Knights helped clear the damaged tree limbs 
after the snow storm. 

Young Adult Fellowship:  On May 26, St Patrick held 
their Young Adult get-together for great times and 
fellowship.  Special thanks to SK Ron Krom who cooked 

all the brats and cheese dogs and SK Ernie Rodriguez 
for getting the frosty beverages ready.  This was a great 
recruiting opportunity for future Knights and our tri-fold 
pamphlet was handed out to all adult males in 
attendance. 

Vivat Jesus! 
Jaime Santos, Grand Knight 

We had another successful bake and 
donated goods sale bake on May 4 & 
5. Thanks to all for making these events 
so successful. We were able to donate 
a total of $1,500 to these causes, altar 
servers, mother daughter retreat next 

year, Leadville parish restoration, St Vincent De Paul, 
and Los Pobres.  

In addition to this, our submission to the state Ladies 
Auxiliary for charity of the year, Restore Innocence which 
aids victims of sex trafficking including young boys and 
girls, was voted as the top submission and was awarded 
$1,000.00. We presented the check to Lindy Havens the 
executive director at our May 23, 2019 social. See 
picture on Page 10. 

Please join me on congratulating the officers for the 
2019-2020 year: 

President - Jeanne Patalano 
Vice - Rachelle LaMay 

Secretary - Nancy Lanning 
Treasurer - Melissa Anderson 

Historian - Fran Krom 
Social - Irene Knudsen 

These ladies will be installed along with the Council 
officers on June 26.  

We will be on a summer break till our next meeting on 
August 28, 2019. We wish to extend a warm “Hi” to all 
the wives of the Knights who are not currently members 
– we would love for you to come and visit us anytime – 
we are a caring and fun group of women, dedicated to 
our community and church. In addition, you can bring 
friends and relatives – our membership is open to all 
women, not just wives of Knights.  

Please contact Jeanne Patalano if you have any 
questions. (jt2610@comcast.com)

mailto:jt2610@comcast.com
mailto:jt2610@comcast.com


Saint Patrick Council #9993 June 2019 Saint Patrick Assembly #3049

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL Page �  of �3 12

Congratulations to  
James “ Jim” Ruby 

May Knight of the Month 
Council 9993 is pleased to recognize 
Brother James Ruby as Council 9993 

May 2019 Knight of the Month. Brother Jim joined St. 
Patrick’s in 1987.  He became a 3rd Degree Knight in 
the late 1990's.  He has faithfully volunteered over the 
years in the St. Patrick’s Food Pantry, K of C Pancake 
Breakfast and at the church picnic. 

Presently, Jim is enjoying retirement with his wife Clare 
and their Keeshond, Kona.  Jim was employed by the 
U.S. Olympic Committee for thirty-two years.  He was 
fortunate to work and attend multiple summer and 
winter Olympic Games and Paralympic Games.  The 
Games allowed him to travel extensively as part of the 
Olympic family.   

Jim is an avid reader.  He enjoys wine, traveling, hiking 
and camping with his wife and dog throughout the year.   

Thank you, Brother Jim for the many ways you have 
inspired and contributed to the St. Patrick Parish, the 
Diocese of Colorado Springs, and Council 9993. 

Congratulations to the 
Elliott Family  

May Family of the Month 
Council 9993 is pleased to recognize 
the Elliott family as the Council 9993 

May 2019 Family of the Month.  The Elliott family has 
been attending St. Patrick Parish since 1998.  They have 
three sons, Jayson (23), Timothy (14), Justin (11) and 
one daughter Kyra (19). 

Brother Steve joined the Order in November 2003 and 
then quickly progressed as a 3rd Degree Knight.  
Brother Steve participates in the Council’s monthly 
pancake breakfasts, fish fries, picnics, and helped with 
AFA parking in the past.  Brother Steve has volunteered 
as a sound minister at St Patrick parish since March 
2003. He has been working in the IT industry for the last 
22 years. 

His wife Brenda is also active in church activities. She 
has served in the music ministry since 1998 and is 

currently serving with Jayson as a volunteer in music 
ministry at Holy Trinity parish. She is a Parent Guide and 
Educational Advocate for CO Families for Hands & 
Voices, a non-profit organization serving families with 
children who are deaf/hearing impaired.  

Jayson is a Junior at CSU-Pueblo majoring in Organ 
Performance. He has served as Music Coordinator for 
the last 3 ½ years at Holy Trinity parish. He plans to 
pursue his Masters degree once he graduates from 
CSU-Pueblo. 

Kyra graduated from Air Academy High School in 2018 
and works in D20 as a Communication Access Facilitator 
(Signing paraprofessional). 

Timothy will be a Freshman at Air Academy in the Fall. 
Justin will be going into 6th grade in the Fall at 
Eagleview Middle School. 

Thank you, Brother Steve and Brenda, for the many 
ways you and your family have inspired and contributed 
to the Country, St. Patrick Parish, the Diocese of 
Colorado Springs, and Council 9993.

The Elliott family (L-R): Jayson, Steve, Justin, Timothy, Kyra, and 
Brenda
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2019 - 2020 Assembly Officer 
Elections 

The following are the current positions and 
elected officers for Assembly 3049: 

Faithful Navigator:  Roger Claman 
Faithful Comptroller:  Paul Miller, Jr. 
Faithful Friar:  [Appointed every fraternal year by the FN] 
Faithful Captain:  Ernie Rodriguez 
Faithful Admiral: Jaime Santos 
Faithful Purser:  Angelo Pinterpe 
Faithful Pilot:  Steve “Smitty” Smith 
Faithful Scribe:  Jeff Maschler 
Inner Sentinel:  Rick Losey 
Outer Sentinel: Raymond Meadows 
One Year Trustee:  Dan Rolenc 
Two Year Trustee:  Ron Krom 
Three Year Trustee:  Anthony Riccardelli 
Color Corps Commander:  [Appointed every fraternal 
year by the FN]

2019 - 2020 Council Officer 
Elections 

Congratulate the following Brother Knights 
that have been elected into the following 

officer positions: 

Grand Knight - Ernie Rodriguez 
Deputy Grand Knight - Steve “Smitty” Smith 

Chancellor - Sanjeev Nirmalakhandan 
Recorder - Tony Patalano 

Financial Secretary - Paul Miller 
Treasurer - Steve Reed 

Lecturer - To be appointed… 
Advocate - Greg Schymanski 

Warden - Frank Peck 
Inside Guard - Craig Seiler 

Outside Guard - Richard Park 
Trustee 3-Year - Jaime Santos 
Trustee 2-Year - Tom Britten 
Trustee 1-Year - Rick Losey 

Help welcome the newly elected officers of 
your council. Join us at the Officer 

Installation Dinner.  
See details to the right. 

Hear Ye, Hear Ye! 
On June 26, 2019, Council 

9993 and the Ladies 
Auxiliary will be hosting 
their Officers Installation  
at the Pikes Peak Center. 

Details below: 
When: June 26, 2019 

Where: Pikes Peak Center, 
190 South Cascade 

Time: 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm 
Cost:  $30.25 per person;  
includes buffet below, tax 

and gratuity. 
RSVP: June 21 to 

Ernie Rodriguez at  
719-650-5865 or email at 

isexr1@pcisys.net  

Front Range Barbecue 

Classic Caesar Salad 
Romaine lettuce tossed with 

garlic croutons, shaved 
Parmesan cheese and 

traditional Caesar dressing 

Jicama Slaw 
Savoy cabbage, crisp jicama, 

colorful bell peppers, 
scallions and just a hint of 

hot chilies tossed in a 
creamy lime dressing 

Barbecued Spare Ribs 
Racks of tender pork ribs 

basted with our bold maple 
barbecue sauce 

Roast Chicken 
Whole free range birds, 

slowly roasted  
with seasonings and herbs.  
Cut into parts and served 
with smoked tomato jam 

Beef Brisket 
Smoked over chucks of hard 

maple wood until fork 
tender. Sliced thin and 

served with our sweet and 
zesty barbecue sauce 

Baked Beans 
A traditional barbecue 

accompaniment, simmered 
in Johnstown molasses 

Seasonal Fresh Vegetables 
The chef’s selection of the 

freshest garden vegetables 
available 

Hash Browns Casserole 
Layers of shredded 

potatoes, caramelized 
onions and a blend of local 

sharp and mild cheddar 
cheeses.  

Baked to a golden crisp 

Cheddar Cheese Biscuits 
House-made and served 

warm with local honey and 
creamery butter 

Apple Pie 
Local apples baked with 

cinnamon and brown sugar 
in a flaky pie dough crust. 

Served with whipped cream 

Pecan Pie 
Southern pecans, baked 

with molasses and bourbon 
over a short dough crust. 

Served with a maple vanilla 
sauce 

Freshly Brewed Coffee, 
Hot Tea and Iced Tea

mailto:isexr1@pcisys.net
mailto:isexr1@pcisys.net
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During this Fraternal Year July 2018 – June 2019, 
Supreme implemented a new program (Faith in 
Action) to replace Surge in Service.  This new program 
seeks to balance all of our key priorities – Faith, 
Family, Community, and Life.  Council 9993 have 
completed the following programs:  

FAITH   
Building the KIOSK: Helping strengthen the domestic 
church by providing exceptional religious education 
materials to all Catholics. The Kiosk is located in the 
Bonzel room immediately to the right after the double 
doors and is available year-round. All materials are free 
and are replenished by our Worthy Grand Knight as 
needed. 
RSVP: Supporting seminarians and postulants by 
providing moral, financial and spiritual support to our 
future priests and religious at all stages of their formation. 
Rosary Program: Encourages devotion to Mary, the 
patroness of our Order, and emphasizes the importance 
of prayer in the community and as a family through rosary 
prayer. Council 9993 holds a rosary prayer at each 
Corporate Communion. 

FAMILY  
Keep Christ in Christmas: Promotes the true spirit of 
Christmas in our homes, schools, parishes and 
communities. Council 9993 has promoted this program 
by selling Christmas cards, car decals, pins and stickers. 
Family of the Month/Year: Promotes and supports the 
development of strong and vibrant Knights and families 
each month.  Every month our Council selects a Knight 
that has demonstrated our principles of being a Knight of 
Columbus. In addition, each month a Family is selected 
that models Christian family values and visibly lives them 
every day. 
Food for Families: Helps end hunger in communities 
across North America and around the globe. Each year 
Council 9993 helped distribute food through the parish 
Thanksgiving and Christmas holiday food baskets. This 
year over 300 food baskets were distributed. 
Consecration to the Holy Family: Helps families live out 
the joy of Christ through prayer. Our Supreme Chaplain 
Archbishop William Lori has composed a prayer through 
which families will come together to consecrate 
themselves under the protection of the Holy Family. In 
this prayer, we ask for the intercession of the perfect son 
Jesus Christ, Mary the perfect mother, and Joseph who is 
a model for every father.              

COMMUNITY 
Helping Hands: Designed to recognize the important 
work many councils already do to care for the most 
disadvantaged members of our communities. Through 
this program, councils will aid the needy through activities 
they feel best suit their community.   St. Patrick’s Council 
9993 is active in this program by our Brother Knights 
helping out at the Marian Soup Kitchen on a weekly basis. 
Coats for Kids: Providing warmth for deserving children 
during cold winter months. While families struggling to 
make ends meet use their scarce resources to meet the 
most basic needs and cannot always afford the vital 
essential of a new winter coat. Our Council provided 60 
kids with new coats which were distributed during the 
Holiday Food baskets campaign. 

LIFE 
Special Olympics: Allows the Knights of Columbus to 
help disabled athletes train for and compete in games 
around the world by assisting with all aspects of the 
program through fundraising or volunteering for events.  
On March 9, our Council assisted Special Olympics in 
their Annual Polar Plunge.   Our Knights provided beach 
patrol and monitored the plunge corrals for all team 
participants. This summer, we will be assisting athletes in 
their golf program at the Air Force Academy golf course. 
Novena for Life: Promotes the protection of life. To 
commemorate and bolster this important cause, each 
council is required to promote a novena for nine days of 
sustained prayer. Thanks to SK Ron Krom for organizing a 
Novena for Life. Our Council prayed the novena from 
Wednesday Feb. 27 to Thursday March 7. Those who 
participated prayed it at the end of daily mass. Some also 
prayed at home with their families.   Flyers were also 
available at church to encourage all parishioners to pray 
the novena with us.  It was also requested that we pray for 
our church, our clergy, and for healing. 
Pregnancy Center Support: Its purpose is to change 
public hearts about abortion by showing love for both 
mother and child before and after birth. Councils can 
provide material, financial, labor and other support to 
pro-life pregnancy centers. Council 9993 has supported 
this program both financially and by participating in the 
40 Days for Life campaign in Oct and March. 
Ultrasound Program: Helps women with crisis 
pregnancies to choose life by viewing their unborn 
children on an ultrasound machine. Our council supports 
this program by donating funds towards the purchase of 
new machines.  
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WALK TO SAVE LIVES 
So many of us have been blessed with children and 
grandchildren. Just being around them can add 
sunshine and love to our lives. My wife and I were 
blessed to have great support when expecting those 
precious bundles.  

Unfortunately, some women find themselves with an 
unexpected or crisis pregnancy, and without the 
support they need.  Desperate and without help, they 
may turn to abortion as a way out.  But thanks to Life 
Network, they can get the care and support they need, 
from ultrasound and pregnancy tests, to prenatal and 
postnatal support. They even offer help, not judgment, 
for women suffering after having an abortion.  

Life Network provides education and practical support from pregnancy until a child is two. All of their services are free 
because of generous individuals like you! Last year, 212 women chose life after seeing their baby on an ultrasound at 
Life Network. Isn’t it wonderful to imagine 212 first birthdays that will be celebrated next year?  You can be a part of 
those lives. 

The Walk for Life on June 1st was the main fundraiser for Life Network.  Volunteers ran a 5k “fun run” or did an easy 2-
mile walk around Prospect Lake.  There were also fun activities for kids and a kids’ race. Sponsors provided information 
booths, water, and a few snacks.    Several Knights and family members from St. Patrick participated.  In particular, I 
want to thank at least 17 Brother Knights, Assembly 3049, and others who helped me raise $769.76 for this great 
cause.  If you want to join in, I am sure that donations would still be accepted at http://www.walkforlife.com, and there 
will be more information there about Life Network as well. 

This is an annual event, and I look forward to many more Brother Knights and family members joining in the fun next 
year. It is a nice family outing in the park, with many other activities going on, and a place to have a picnic by the lake 
afterward.  I’ll see you there!”   -Fraternally yours, Ron Krom, Council Life Director 
UPDATE FROM RON: Thanks so much for helping me on the walk for life. It was a great day, and I saw a few there 
from St. Pat, including Stevens's and Andersons. Thanks to you and other Brother Knights,  I raised over $700 to help 
Life Network in their wonderful ministries. It is an easy walk around the lake.

Ron at the finish line. The 2 mile walk is actually 2 laps around the lake 
and is paved the whole way. 

The Diocesan team gathering before the event.

http://www.walkforlife.com
http://www.walkforlife.com
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The History Of Flag Day 
The Fourth of July was traditionally celebrated as America's birthday, but the idea of an annual day specifically 
celebrating the Flag is believed to have first originated in 1885. BJ Cigrand, a schoolteacher, arranged for the pupils 
in the Fredonia, Wisconsin Public School, District 6, to observe June 14 (the 108th anniversary of the official adoption 
of The Stars and Stripes) as 'Flag Birthday'. In numerous magazines and newspaper articles and public addresses over 
the following years, Cigrand continued to enthusiastically advocate the observance of June 14 as 'Flag Birthday', or 
'Flag Day'. 

On June 14, 1889, George Balch, a kindergarten teacher in New York City, planned appropriate ceremonies for the 
children of his school, and his idea of observing Flag Day was later adopted by the State Board of Education of New 
York. On June 14, 1891, the Betsy Ross House in Philadelphia held a Flag Day celebration, and on June 14 of the 
following year, the New York Society of the Sons of the Revolution, celebrated Flag Day. 

Following the suggestion of Colonel J Granville Leach (at the time historian of the Pennsylvania Society of the Sons of 
the Revolution), the Pennsylvania Society of Colonial Dames of America on April 25, 1893 adopted a resolution 
requesting the mayor of Philadelphia and all others in authority and all private citizens to display the Flag on June 
14th. Leach went on to recommend that thereafter the day be known as 'Flag Day', and on that day, school children 
be assembled for appropriate exercises, with each child being given a small Flag. 

Two weeks later on May 8th, the Board of Managers of the Pennsylvania Society of Sons of the Revolution 
unanimously endorsed the action of the Pennsylvania Society of Colonial Dames. As a result of the resolution, Dr. 
Edward Brooks, then Superintendent of Public Schools of Philadelphia, directed that Flag Day exercises be held on 
June 14, 1893 in Independence Square. School children were assembled, each carrying a small Flag, and patriotic 
songs were sung and addresses delivered. 

In 1894, the governor of New York directed that on June 14 the Flag be displayed on all public buildings. With BJ 
Cigrand and Leroy Van Horn as the moving spirits, the Illinois organization, known as the American Flag Day 
Association, was organized for the purpose of promoting the holding of Flag Day exercises. On June 14th, 1894, 
under the auspices of this association, the first general public school children's celebration of Flag Day in Chicago was 
held in Douglas, Garfield, Humboldt, Lincoln, and Washington Parks, with more than 300,000 children participating. 

Adults, too, participated in patriotic programs. Franklin K. Lane, Secretary of the Interior, delivered a 1914 Flag Day 
address in which he repeated words he said the flag had spoken to him that morning: "I am what you make me; 
nothing more. I swing before your eyes as a bright gleam of color, a symbol of yourself." 

Inspired by these three decades of state and local celebrations, Flag Day - the anniversary of the Flag Resolution of 
1777 - was officially established by the Proclamation of President Woodrow Wilson on May 30th, 1916. While Flag 
Day was celebrated in various communities for years after Wilson's proclamation, it was not until August 3rd, 1949, 
that President Truman signed an Act of Congress designating June 14th of each year as National Flag Day. 
Taken from: http://www.usflag.org/history/flagday.html

Current Programs:
Upcoming Programs: Consecration to the Holy Family; 
Family of the Month/Year

Consecration to the Holy Family: Father Michael has been contacted about this program and is in support of it.  The 
Pastoral Council is now being consulted to determine the best time for the Consecration to occur as the program 
recommends a parish activity after the Consecration as a celebration. Right now it is being suggested that the 
Consecration coincide with the parish picnic, however this is not finalized yet and other possibilities are being explored.  
Prayer cards that will be handed out a week prior to the event, will be ordered soon to have on hand and ready to go. In 
terms of volunteers, we will most likely need a couple Knights after the end of each Mass to hand out these prayer cards 
to families the week before. 

Program Director
Steve “Smitty” Smith 

smitty91845@gmail.com
FAMILY

http://www.usflag.org/history/flagday.html
mailto:smitty91845@gmail.com?subject=
http://www.usflag.org/history/flagday.html
mailto:smitty91845@gmail.com?subject=
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As many of you all are aware, last week Colorado Springs experienced a 
snow storm that caused a lot of tree damage to properties throughout 
the city.  St. Patrick also experienced some tree damage and help was 
needed to clear the damaged tree limbs.  I would like to thank the 
following Brother Knights who helped in this endeavor. Brothers Ron 
Krom, Chris McDermott, Al Peifer, Dan Rolenc, Ernie Rodriguez and 
Val Gallegos and John Darnielle from the parish. 
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Congratulations to 
Brothers Patrick Bennett and Dr. 
Dean Bancroft for advancing in their 
2nd (Formation) and 3rd (Knighthood) 
Degrees exempl i f i ca t ions th i s 
Saturday, 18 May 2019, at Our Lady of 

the Pines Catholic Church. 

All Brother Knights are encouraged to advance to full 
knighthood through these exemplifications--they will 
strengthen your dedication to the Order, your Brother 
Knights, and your Catholic faith. 

Of note, if you want to be an Officer in the Council, you 
must be a Third Degree Knight--it's a rewarding 
experience!

Incorrupt Heart of St. Jean Vianney
On Friday May 10, the major relic of St. Jean 
Vianney’s whole, incorrupt heart was at  St. 

Mary’s Cathedral for veneration. The Knights of 
Columbus sponsored this event and the Honor 
Guard was on hand to help pilgrims to venerate 
this relic. For a video of the closing procession, 

please see the Council’s Instagram site at 
www.instagram.com/stpatknights9993

. 

Please welcome to Council 9993 as well as Assembly 3049, Brother Sir 
Knight Raymond Meadows. Brother Raymond transferred in from 
Tennessee and has already stepped up and been elected as the Outer 
Sentinel for Assembly 3049. When you see Brother Raymond, be sure to 
welcome him! 

4242739

http://www.instagram.com/stpatknights9993
http://www.instagram.com/stpatknights9993
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On May 26, St Patrick’s held their Young Adult get-together for 
great times and fellowship. Though this was on Memorial Day 
weekend, it was well attended and brats and beer were served 
and volleyball, corn hole and ladder ball challenged these young 
adults.  This was a great recruiting opportunity for future Knights 
and our tri-fold pamphlet  was handed out to all adult males that 
attended.  Special thanks to SK Ron Krom who cooked all the 
brats and cheese dogs and SK Ernie Rodriguez for getting those 
adult beverages ready.

Deputy Grand Knight Ernie Rodriguez with members from BSA Troop 268 
and 1268 L-R: Isabella “Izzy” Olivarez (T1268 Senior Patrol Leader), Ruben 
Olivarez (Troop 268 Committee Chairman), Nathan Francois, Kaiden Francois. 
DGK Ernie presented the scout troop with a check for $500 on behalf of 
Council 9993 to help build a new storage building for the scouts. The new 
storage building will be located in the lower parking lot near the south side of 
the church. 

Ladies Auxiliary President Jeanne Patalano, Colorado State Ladies 
Auxiliary Treasurer Sidney Rodriguez and Ladies Auxiliary Treasurer 
Melissa Anderson present a $1000 check to  Executive Director Lindy Havens 
of Restore Innocence. Restore Innocence exists to aid victims of human 
trafficking in the rescue, restoration and reintegration process by addressing 
their physical, emotional and spiritual needs. Learn more about this 
organization by visiting  https://www.restoreinnocence.org/.  The St Patrick’s 
Ladies Auxiliary submitted Restore Innocence to the State Ladies annual 
convention charity competition and won $1,000.00 by vote of the all 
delegates attending. 

https://www.restoreinnocence.org/
https://www.restoreinnocence.org/
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Editors Note: Last month I inadvertently forgot to add the 
membership number of a random Brother Knight to find and 

contact me to obtain a small prize. I have included that 
number in this months newsletter along with this months 

member number. So there are two member numbers to be 
found in this newsletter. If you find your number, send me an 
email at smitty91845@gmail.com  and let me know where it 

is found and you’ll win!

On Tuesday, July 16, the Council will be having a tailgate 
prior to the Rocky Mountain Vibes (Sky Sox replacement) 
baseball game. Tickets are $2 each. We have a total of 80 
tickets available. Family, friends, prospective Knights and 
Ladies are all welcome.  

Contact WDGK Ernie Rodriguez for tickets.

G o d h a s m a d e 
laughter for me; 
everyone who hears 

14
29

57
0

mailto:smitty91845@gmail.com
mailto:smitty91845@gmail.com
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Remember In Your Prayers 
Prayer Warrior Brothers and Sisters, please remember to keep the following in your prayers: 

 🙏 Fr. Larry Solan  🙏 Deacon Matt & Martha Kasper 🙏 Cleta Jasper 🙏 Karen & Terry Egan 

🙏 Joe & Peggy Solms 🙏 Paul & Kay Turner 🙏 Shirley & Les Munhollon 🙏 Deb Harney 🙏 Steve Schulz 

🙏 Andrew Morgan 🙏 Tom Elliot 🙏 Leonor Misner 🙏 Joe & Carol Cote 🙏 Ken Coleman 🙏 Don Crino  

🙏 Vince Kierney 🙏 Joanna Lopez 🙏 Mel Wright 🙏 Carey Brown 🙏 Chuck Zeitvogel 🙏 Ed Survil 🙏 Brian Bennett 

  🙏 Leo Schwartzenberger 🙏 Father Jim Klein 🙏 Nancy Lanning 🙏  Mary Ann Lamecker 🙏 Lupita Tenpenny 

🙏 Andrew Marjan 🙏 Mabel Page 🙏 Arlene DePestel 🙏  Carol Gravenstein 🙏 John Hernandez 🙏 Shailee Bennett 

🙏 Mary Rowland 🙏 Gary Mesward 🙏 Monsignor Donald Dunn 🙏 Nora Gonzales 🙏 Dave Rawlings 🙏 John Britten 

 🙏 PSD Ron McHenry 🙏 Doug Anderson 🙏 Joe Bauer 🙏 Catherine Lopez 🙏 Tom Britten 🙏 Jim Pierson 

🙏 Deacon Ken Huard & Family 🙏 Konnor 🙏 Antoinette Seiler 🙏 Hank Willemsen 🙏 Russell Family 🙏 Fran Krom 

🙏  Helen Fichtel 🙏  Mary Lou Sherwood 🙏  Stephen Borlas 🙏  Tom Cameron 🙏  Leigh Pfeifer 🙏 Jim Hopkins  

🙏  Cassandra Patalano 🙏  Andrew Schymanski 🙏  Greg Schymanski 🙏  Knudsen Family 🙏 Elise Dunham 

🙏 Tom Tucker 🙏 Brett Weida 🙏 Sr. Geraldine Krom 🙏 Barb Souba 🙏 John Hanna 🙏 Al Fick 🙏  Anthony Tinsley

Knights’ Knews is published monthly by St. Patrick Knights of Columbus Council 9993 in Colorado Springs, CO. Corrections or submissions should 
be sent to the editor. 

If you have news, photos, or calendar items of interest to the Council, Ladies’ Auxiliary, or Assembly 3049, please submit them by the deadline (in 
electronic format if possible).  

Address all correspondence to: K of C Council 9993, 6455 Brook Park Drive,  Colorado Springs, CO 80918.  

Council website: www.kofc9993.org  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/stpatknights9993/  Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/stpatknights9993/ 

Editor: SK Steve “Smitty” Smith (smitty91845@gmail.com); Proofreader: SK Ron Krom (ron_krom@hotmail.com)  

Address, email, or phone number changes or corrections, send to Paul Miller Jr. (pmillerj@gmail.com) 

Article Deadlines: 4th Wednesday of the Month 

Council Meetings are at the McGivney Room at 6:30 PM: 

1st Wednesdays - Officers and interested members 
2nd Wednesdays - Business Meeting - All members 
4th Wednesday - Social Meeting with Ladies’ Auxiliary 

Assembly 3049 Meetings are at the McGivney Room at 7:00 PM on the 3rd Wednesday of each month.  

St. Patrick Council 9993 2018-2019 Officers 
Grand Knight: Jaime Santos, Chaplain: Fr. Sean McCann,  Deputy Grand Knight: Ernie Rodriguez, Chancellor: John Lopez,  

Recorder: Tony Patalano, Financial Secretary: Paul Miller Jr., Treasurer: Steve Reed, Advocate: Greg Schymanski, Warden: Steve Smith,  
Inside Guard: Frank Peck, Outside Guard: Craig Seiler, Trustee 1 Yr: Jim Wermers, Trustee 2 Yr: Rick Losey, Trustee 3 Yr: Tom Britten,   

Lecturer: Jim Davis

“Patriotism is supporting your country all the time and your 
government when it deserves it.” 

- Mark Twain
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